
       
 
 
 
NOTE TO:  FILE  
 
DOCKET NO:  71-9294  
 
SUBJECT:  6/25/13, 11:15AM, CONFERENCE CALL WITH GLOBAL NUCLEAR 

FUELS-AMERICAS, LLC TO DISCUSS AMENDMENT APPLICATION 
ON THE MODEL NO. NPC TRANSPORTATION PACKAGE 

 
Participants:  NRC/NMSS/SFST  Global Nuclear Fuels-Americas, LLC  

Drew Barto   Scott Murray 
Huda Akhavannik  John Zino 
     
     

Staff and Global Nuclear Fuels-Americas, LLC (GNF-A) discussed the amendment application 
submitted by GNF-A dated May 29, 2013.  GNF-A requested amending the certificate of 
compliance to include particle size restrictions to clarify the homogenous particle size as 1.5 
mm.  Staff wanted more details on the analysis done that led to this size.  GNF-A explained that 
this size is a result of a study done on the homogeneity of the powder when converting from a 
wet chemical to dry conversion process.  This value was not explicitly called out in the original 
safety analysis report, however was implicitly used in calculations.  GNF-A said that they would 
add text to the safety analysis report explaining the limit and particle size and include a 
reference to the study done.   


